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Precious times in Macedonia 

We are so thankful and blessed that we live in Macedonia at this time. We 
cannot  fully express the gratitude we carry in our hearts for the things we 
have seen taking place in our midst. God have entrusted us with a such high 
calling, to lead churches in Macedonia and to equip and lift up other leaders 
in this nation. 
We are active and busy in the church and the mission field, but in the same 
time we truly recognize the fact that it’s not us who are so capable, but its 
rather the grace of  God which works in our lives. 
This year was a true joy for us as we had few amazing conferences where we 
could invite and gather all the churches who are part of  Christian center 
Macedonia and have wonderful time. 
Rebecka and I, one year ago started a youth group and the group have grown 
and now we are slowly giving it over to other leaders from our church who 
will lead it further.
In Skopje we hardly can wait for the Sunday morning church meeting, where 
we celebrate and worship together and partaking in His awesome presence. 
The hall where we have the meetings have become small for us, so we are in 
pursue of  another larger building where we are going to have even more 
opportunities for more activities. 

As a family we are now in new seasons with Rakella as a teenager and the 
other 3 growing up. We are all doing good and we are blessed to have 
children which actively take part in the church life and are open in their 
hearts to get to know Jesus even more.

We are so grateful for all who pray 
 and stand with us for what 
we believe  God is doing in Macedonia.
We  thank those 
who support us financially.
May God bless you 
with the abundance of  his Grace.
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